Annunciation
Catholic Church

Our Mission, as the prayerful
community of Annunciation,
is to announce the
good news of Jesus Christ
by living and sharing our
Catholic faith.

Guided by our relationship
with Jesus Christ and
inspired by the Holy Spirit,
we fulfill our baptismal
calling through:

PRAYER, mindfully keeping
the celebration of the
Eucharist at the center of our
lives as a community;

EVANGELIZATION, actively
sharing the Good News P September 25, 2022

of Jesus Christ with those
around us; TWENTY-SIXT
STEWARDSHIP, humbly
giving our time, talent, and ; S u n d a
treasure to God and our
community; in Ordinary Time
EDUCATION, genuinely

committing to a lifelong | I_yl n g at h | S d O O r

learning about our faith in

Jesus Christ; WaS a poor man

SERVICE IN LOVE, eagerly

fulfilling our love of God n a m e d |_ a Z a r U S "

through supporting our

HELELbors UlEed, I Luke 16:20
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MASS SCHEDULE RECONCILIATION ROSARY
Saturday: 5 pm Saturday: 4-4:30 pm or by Monday—Thursday: 8:00am
Sunday: 8 am appointment (before the 8:30am Mass)

10 am Live Streamed
Mon-Thurs: 8:30 am Live Streamed



PRAYER

MASS INTENTIONS

MON 9/26
8:30 am Jim & Eileen Schaller-50th Anny

TUES 9/27
8:30 am Fr. Jack Costello

WED 9/28
8:30 am Marge Carron

THURS 9/29
8:30 am Helen Huber

FRI 9/30
No Mass Today

SAT 10/1
5 pm Mae Windisch

SUN 10/2
8 am People of the Parish
10 am William Zielinski

Would your child like to be an Altar Server?

Email Prayer Team We are pleased to announce the restart of our Altar Server

If you have any requests for the Email program. We need 2 servers for each weekend Mass. Please
Prayer Chain, call Cheryl Braun, signup here: https://annunciationcatholicchus.flocknote.com/
prayers@goannunciation.com or 314- signup/99695. We will be in touch with details. Contact
712-0966. (For name in the bulletin, Fr. Mike frmikeesswein@goannunciation.com for more info.

please call or email the parish office.)
Eucharistic Adoration
Every Tuesday following 8:30 am Mass until 4 pm. This quiet

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK OF meditative, prayerful time is open to all for visits. For more

OUR PARISH ) ' , ) '
information or if you would like to sign-up for an hour of

Ruth & Cletus Henry ~ Molly LaBarge adoration weekly, bi-monthly or monthly, please contact Debbie

Mike Vonderharr Sublette Kuiawa ) debbiekui @ 1

Patty Cabot Josephine Wren J » 39774970, or debbrekujawa2@gmail.com

Margit Vincenz Roberta Jones

Robert Janecek Randy Thatcher The Divine Mercy Chap[et

Joann Wills Jason Chambers . . - . ]

Pat Rebman Joe Pierron is sung every Tuesday during Eucharistic Adoration at 2:50 pm.

Mark Forrest Joe Prosser

Richard Timmerman Debbie Struckhoff

Julie Gibson Doris Tucker

Sue Knoll John Roques

8:;;}%2?} grn ott E;desxggngrfd We pray for the repose of Mary Frolichstein. May her soul

Holly Stoltz Smith and all the souls of the faithful departed through the mercy of
God rest in peace. May the family know the compassion and
comfort of the Risen Lord. Amen.



MESSAGE FROM

FATHER MIKE
ESSWEIN

Dear Friends,

2022—2023 Parish

This time of year is a time for new Council

beginnings...a new school year, a new year
of PSR, and a parish council with new
members joining! For the past three years
Cathy Hencken, Carol Link, and Kevin
McAuliffe faithfully and generously gave of |John Blase
their time to serve and represent all of you
on the council. I greatly appreciated
having their consultation as members of
the parish council these past three years.

It was a most unique and challenging three
years when we successfully navigated
through a pandemic. With the completion
of their terms, we now welcome our new

Chairperson: Bettina Strauss
Vice Chairperson: Lisa Herbig
Secretary: Nicole Rushing

Mike Dempsey
Anne Federico
Sara Lucas
Brian Peterson
John Ponzillo
Tim Rittenhouse

Jen Weis

members — Anne Federico, Brian
Peterson, John Ponzillo, and Sara Lucas! I hope, and we are planning,
that the year ahead will be a year of us coming together more often as
a community of faith to celebrate socially and prayerfully our
wonderful community.

Please be sure to read the information found in this bulletin about the
upcoming Listening Sessions which is next step in the process of the
All Things New initiative. After reading the information, then be sure
to go to the link and register for one of our two Listening Sessions
which will be November 7th and gth. Also, I would encourage you to
review our parish workbook found at that same link. It provides
important information about the Archdiocese, our planning area, and
our parish that I think you will find most helpful and further
understanding All Things New.

Blessings of peace be yours this week-

Father Mike

PARISH OFFICE

12 W. Glendale, Webster Groves, MO
314-962-5955
www.goannunciation.com
facebook.com/
AnnunciationCatholicParish

SIGN UP FOR TEXT AND EMAIL

Text goannunciation (no spaces and all
lowercase) to 84576 or visit us online at
annunciationcatholicchu5.flocknote.com
For help signing up:
vimeo.com/179387820

PASTOR

Rev. Michael Esswein

314-962-5955, x103
frmikeesswein@goannunciation.com

COORDINATOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION
Ann Kelly
psr@goannunciation.com

PARISH SECRETARY/BOOKKEEPER

Barb Koch

314-962-5955, x101
parishsecretary@goannunciation.com

COMMUNICATIONS DIRECTOR
Jennifer Weis

314-712-5994
jtweis@happymediumdesigns.com

LITURGICAL MUSIC
Ursula Zielinski
ursulakzielinski@gmail.com

MAINTENANCE

Chris Lowe

314-962-5955, x102
maintenance@goannunciation.com

PARISH COUNCIL
Chairperson: Bettina Straus
314-412-2525
bjstrauss@bryancave.com

PARISH FINANCE
Chairperson: AJ Henken
314-918-0212
henken1@charter.net

FOR BAPTISMS: contact parish office to
schedule baptisms and to sign up for
baptism preparation class (for first family
member being baptized)

HOLY CROSS ACADEMY

ANNUNCIATION MIDDLE SCHOOL CAMPUS
314-475-3436

www.hca-stl.org

16 W. Glendale Road

Principal: Rebecca Bickel

BULLETIN Deadline: 8am Mondays
To submit: www.goannunciation.com/
bulletin-submissions.html



: : All Things New Listening Sessions
reqg i s elr T

LISTENING SE S S I (@) N Thanks to all of you who have participated in the All Things
New surveys and provided data and feedback over the past few

months. The information has been enlightening, educational
3 ' and fruitful as we continue to ask ourselves what our parishes,
' ministries and institutions need to look like in order to
effectively share our Catholic faith in a way that is suitable and
sustainable for our children and generations to come.

The next step in this multi-year process is to hear more robustly from you, our parishioners, about our parish.
The Archdiocese of St. Louis will host over 350 listening sessions throughout our 178 parishes between
October 8 - November 19, 2022. Our Parish Listening Sessions will be Monday, November 7, 6-
8pm, and Wednesday, November 9, 6-8pm. You are invited to register for our listening
sessions beginning mid-September at https://allthingsnew.archstl.org/Ways-to-Engage/

Listening-Sessions.

Parishioners must register in order to attend a Listening Session. Registration will close once the
designated room's seating capacity is reached. There will not be additional opportunities for Listening
Sessions other than the ones scheduled for each parish.

Each listening session, including ours, will be facilitated by volunteer parishioners from a different parish.
These trained facilitators will share pre-recorded messages from Archbishop Rozanski and Fr. Chris Martin,
Vicar for Strategic Planning, with an overview of All Things New, a planning area overview and multiple
DRAFT model options to consider for our respective planning area. A brief time will be allowed for small
group discussion and facilitated large group feedback. The goals of the listening sessions are to engage as
many of you as possible in understanding the current state of our parish and diocese and to solicit feedback
from as many of you as possible about the DRAFT models options for their planning area.

After the final listening session in each planning area, the Archdiocese of St. Louis will make public the
content presented at all the parish’s Listening Sessions in that planning area and will offer an additional
opportunity for parishioners to provide open-ended feedback through an online survey. The survey will
remain open until December 31, 2022. Parishioner feedback to the models is critical, as it will be used to help
shape the future of the Archdiocese of St. Louis.

In order for you to be fully prepared with accurate information before our parish listening sessions, you will
receive access to our Parish Workbook. The Archdiocese of St. Louis has created Parish Workbooks as a
supplementary resource to help us prepare for the listening sessions. The workbooks are meant to equip us
with data about the Archdiocese of St. Louis, our local planning area, and our specific parish. Our Parish

Workbook is posted on https://allthingsnew.archstl.org/Ways-to-Engage/Parish-Workbooks

for anyone to view.

Please continue to pray for the gift of true discernment so that we may continue to do the Will of God in all
things.




T WHAT IS ALL THINGS NEW? We all know that the Church of

é"bo today is not the same that it was 50, 100 or 150+ years ago, and
fq“\ﬁ yet we are still functioning in many ways out of the same mode of

evangelization. We have inherited a great treasure of Catholic
LISTEN I NG SESSIONS institutions from previous generations, but as the Catholic
FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS population and society have shifted over the past several decades,

they are no longer as effective or sustainable as they once were.

We need to ask ourselves what our parishes, ministries and

institutions need to look like in order to effectively share the faith
in a way that is suitable and sustainable for our children and generations to come. All Things New will evaluate the effectiveness of
the Church in St. Louis in proclaiming the Gospel and will identify opportunities for improvement and renewal within all parishes,
schools and curia offices and agencies.

I heard a loud voice from the throne saying, "Behold, God's dwelling is with the human race. He will dwell with them and they will be his
people and God himself will always be with them. He will wipe every tear from their eyes, and there shall be no more death or mourning,
wailing or pain, the old order has passed away." The one who sat on the throne said, "Behold, I make all things new." Then he said, "Write
these words down, for they are trustworthy and true." Revelation 21:3-5

WHAT ARE LISTENING SESSIONS AND HOW DO | ATTEND ONE AT MY PARISH? The Archdiocese of St. Louis will host over
350 listening sessions throughout our 178 parishes between October 8 and November 19, 2022. Parishioners are invited to register for
their parish’s listening session beginning mid-September at https://allthingsnew.archstl.org/Ways-to-Engage/Listening-
Sessions. Parishioners must register in order to attend a Listening Session. Registration will close once the designated room's seating
capacity is reached. There will not be additional opportunities for Listening Sessions other than the ones scheduled for each parish.
Each listening session will be facilitated by volunteer parishioners from a different parish. These trained facilitators will share pre-
recorded messages from Archbishop Rozanski and Fr. Chris Martin, Vicar for Strategic Planning, with an overview of All Things New,
a planning area overview and multiple DRAFT model options to consider for the respective planning area. A brief time will be allowed
for small group discussion and facilitated large group feedback.

HOW CAN | PREPARE FOR A LISTENING SESSION? The Archdiocese of St. Louis has created Parish Workbooks as a
supplementary resource to help parishioners prepare for the listening sessions. The workbooks are meant to equip pastors and
parishioners with data about the Archdiocese of St. Louis, their local planning area, and their specific parish. The data contained in the
Parish Workbook was created by the Pastoral Planning Committee and validated by pastors and Key Parish Leaders over the past
several months. The workbooks incorporate data gathered over the past twenty years from parishes across the Archdiocese of St.
Louis. The Archdiocese of St. Louis is releasing the Parish Workbooks for each of our 178 parishes several weeks in advance of the
listening sessions so parishioners have adequate time to review the information and fully inform themselves in preparation for their
parish’s scheduled listening sessions. Each Parish Workbook is posted on allthingsnew.archstl.org for anyone to view.

WHAT IS | CANNOT ATTEND A LISTENING SESSION? After the final listening session in each planning area, the Archdiocese of
St. Louis will make public the content presented at all the parish’s Listening Sessions in that planning area and will offer an additional
opportunity for parishioners to provide open-ended feedback through an online survey. The survey will remain open until December
31, 2022. Parishioner feedback to the models is critical, as it will be used to help shape the future of the Archdiocese of St. Louis.

WHAT IS A PLANNING AREA? A Planning Area is a number of parishes and schools in a geographic region which will be
considered together to develop proposed structural options for the future. There are 15 planning areas in the Archdiocese.

WHAT IS A MODEL? A model is an option as to how parishes in your Planning Area could be structured. The models are
“unfinished” because they need parishioner and community insight and feedback. The purpose of the Listening Sessions is to gather
input on these proposed options so that a recommendation can be presented to Archbishop Rozanski for his discernment.

WILL | FIND OUT IF MY PARISH IS GOING TO CLOSE AT THE LISTENING SESSIONS? No. You will be presented with different
DRAFT models for your planning area which may show merger options. No decisions will be made about specific closures or mergers
until after all the Listening Sessions and additional feedback opportunities.

WILL | FIND OUT IF MY PARISH SCHOOL IS CLOSING? No. As we look to ensure a more sustainable future, it is our priority to
provide an educational model that is accessible, affordable, strong in Catholic identity and more equitable towards our teachers. We
are actively working to identify a solution that satisfies these criteria. While we do not have an exact date for when this information
will be available, our goal is to make an announcement in advance of re-enrollment time for the 2023-24 academic year.

IF | CANNOT MAKE A LISTENING SESSION AT MY OWN PARISH, CAN | GO TO ANOTHER PARISH’S LISTENING SESSION?
Each Listening Session will have information unique to the parish hosting it and the planning area in which it is located, so it is best to
go to your parish’s Listening Session.

DO I HAVE TO GO TO BOTH LISTENING SESSIONS IF MY PARISH HAS TWO LISTENING SESSIONS? The same information

is presented at both Listening Sessions at the same parish, so you are invited to attend one of them.



STEWARDSHIP

Letter from the Archbishop of St. Louis

Dear Friends in Christ,

The call to be a deacon is to serve. On Sunday, October 2, 2022, there will be a special
collection for the formation of permanent deacons in the Archdiocese of St. Louis. This
collection relieves some of their financial burden for studies to become a deacon.

Since 1977, 505 men have been ordained as permanent deacons in the Archdiocese. There are 195
active deacons ordained for the Archdiocese and 87 retired deacons. There are 26 men in formation at
this time.

When the permanent diaconate program was initiated in the Archdiocese in January 1977, men went
through a two-year formation program, with a third year of post-ordination formation. Since then, the
program has gradually expanded to five years of formation, plus five more years of post-ordination
formation.

Deacons serve in parishes, hospitals, archdiocesan agencies, and other organizations. They offer their
time, talent and energy to strengthen our church in St. Louis and do not receive compensation for
their work. Their service extends into many areas of parish life, including the proclamation of the
Gospel, liturgical functions, administration, and charitable works. Many active deacons continue to be
employed full-time, requiring them to balance family lives and professions with their ministry as a
deacon.

Please promote the special collection for the Formation of Permanent Deacons on Sunday, October 2,
2022.

Sincerely,

Most Reverend Mitchell T. Rozanski
Archbishop of St. Louis

PARISH STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE FY23: September 18, 2022

contact Patricia Griffaw in the Archdiocesan Finance Of

YEAR TO DATE FY 23 SPECIAL COLLECTIONS
Sunday Env $8,794.50 Actual $135,491.86 St. Vincent DePaul Society $145.00
Loose Donations §143 00 Budget $138 461.52 SVDP Walk for the Poor $25.00
Online Donations $770.96 Surplus/ (Shortall) (52,969 66) Catholic University 350.00
Stock Donations $0.00 Bob Lauman Scholarship 25.00
Holy Day Donations $0.00
ACTUAL $9,708.46 HOUSEHOLDS
Budget (Updated) $11,538.46 Total Number 655
Surplus/ (Shortfall) (51, 830. 00) Contributors This Week 70

Percent Contributing 11%

Did you know? You can set up automatic payments through your own bank. | To donate stock or securities to Annunciation,
ice, Securities Department, 314-792-7123, or email SLAF@archstl.org.
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EDUCATION

Holy Cross Academy
Help Wanted
Substitute Bus Driver

Commerecial Drivers License
needed for the position.

Full Time Custodian

Position Summary: This position will be
responsible for cleaning in the school. This
person will keep all areas of the school clean,
including the classrooms, offices, restroom
facilities, cafeteria, etc. and as well as other
miscellaneous duties.

For either position:

Must have completed the workshop for
Protecting God’s Children and the Prevent &
Protect program. And please mail, email or
fax your resume to: Sue Barnowski, 8874
Pardee Rd., St. Louis, MO 63123, 314-270-

Little Lambs

Playgroup HCA

: Little
Do you have littles? Lambs
Come play and get to
know other young

families!The Little Lambs playgroup will
meet in the gymnasium at the HCA-SMA
campus from 9-10:30am on the
following Fridays this fall: 10/21, 11/18,
and 12/9. Parents/caregivers and their
children (birth to preschool age) in the Holy
Cross parish community are invited to come!
Older siblings are also welcome to join. For
more information, contact Kay Sisk

(kaysisk@gmail.com, 417-840-8553).

Get Connected
5 For more information
~ 7 aboutour PSR
e/ Ministry, please contact
Ann Kelly, PSR Coordinator, PSR@goan
nunciation.com.

To Know Him To Love Him To Serve Him

= SAVE
Saturday,
November
19

2022 Legacy Gala

Tickets are on sale now for the Legacy
Gala on November 19 at Seven Holy
Founders. Grab a group of friends and
reserve your spot today before they sell

out! https://e.givesmart.com/events/sdU/

DATE You can expect a wonderful night of

cocktails, good food, friends, and chances to play games and bid on items
as we raise funds that support the future of Holy Cross Academy. Email
legacygala@hca-stl.org with questions!

Legacy Gala Award Nominations

Each November, during the Legacy Gala & Auction, Holy Cross Academy
presents five awards to members of our school community and the five
parishes that support our school. The Annual Legacy Awards honor
prominent parishioners whose contributions stand out among the crowd
and school leaders who have gone above and beyond for the children of
Holy Cross Academy. Award Criteria:

o Commitment to Catholic Education: The nominee has
consistently used their time, talent, and treasure to support
Catholic education in St. Louis (and beyond).

e Service: The nominee is an active parishioner or servant of at
least one of our five parishes, using their time, talent and
treasure to enrich the parish and serve Christ

o Community: The nominee actively builds Christ's community
outside of their home parish, to serve Holy Cross Academy or the
greater Catholic community, striving to share Christ's love with
others and bring Christians closer to each other and to God.

Please complete this brief form to submit a nomination for the Legacy
Awards by September 30: https://forms.gle/tiHffdP1B3mJWVPpg.

Another way to support the Holy Cross
Academy Legacy Gala & Auction!

Did you know that you can support the Legacy Gala with gift cards, too?
Please watch for request boards to pop up in the back of church in the
coming weeks. These are just ideas for gift card requests, any cards are
welcome and appreciated! A few examples of gift cards that will help:
$25 Annex Coffee, $25 Target, $25 Yolklore, $25 Sybergs, $50 Ace
Hardware, $50 Schnucks, $50 Friar Tuck, $50 Frisco Barroom, $100
Olive + Oak, and more! When you see the boards, please consider taking
an envelope with a requested card and amount, or pick your own.
Envelopes may be returned on Sundays with your offering or sent to any
HCA parish or campus office. Donations are appreciated by October 31.
Interested in supporting other ways? Please send an email

to legacygala@hca-stl.org.

_7_




SERVICE

SPP Meals
Program

Our next service date
will be October 5. The
meal will be served from

MEALS |
5-5:45pm. however your

QO GRAM
time commitment could

vary depending on which signup role you choose. Sign up
at: https://annunciationcatholicchus.flocknote.com/signup
/98245 Tammie Pisarkiewicz will reach out with more
detailed instructions once you have signed up for a role. As
always, feel free to reach out to her with any questions,
t.pisarkiewicz@gmail.com.

‘ SPP

3

Donation Items for Sts. Peter & Paul Meals
Sign up at this link: https://annunciationcatholicchus.
flocknote.com/signup/98266 to provide the items listed for
our chili service at the meal hall on October 5. Please note,
some items are BRAND SPECIFIC. This is due to the taste
preferences of the guests we serve. Beginning Saturday,
September 10th, a large container will be placed in the
Bride's Room at church to accept your generous donations
and will remain there until Sunday, October 2nd before our
next service date. Any questions, please reach out to
Tammie Pisarkiewicz t.pisarkiewicz@gmail.com
~Thank you!

Red Cross
Blood Drive
Give Blood —
Help Save
Lives

Our blood drive
is Monday,
October 3, from
3-7 pm in the MPH/ANN Rooms.

Please call 1-800-733-2767 or visit
RedCrossBlood.org and enter:
AnnunciationCC to schedule an appointment.

Scan to be directed to
RapidPass®

Scan to schedule
an appointment,

L

N/ O @
SVDP Baby Shower for Mother-
to-be
Annunciation’s St. Vincent DePaul conference
is assisting a new mother- to-be. Her son is
due September 30th. We Women of
Annunciation (WOA) are helping this young
woman by having a “drop off” baby shower.
She has provided the following list of needs:
Disposable Diapers - Newborn
Disposable Diapers - Size 1
Baby Wipes
Blankets
Clothing 3-6 months or larger
Bibs/mittens
Burp cloths
Dresser/Changing table (Please contact
Pat or Sara before buying)
Humidifier (Please contact Pat or Sara
before buying)
Misc needs (thermometer, towels,
washcloths, etc)
Gift cards - Schnucks
Gift cards - Walmart
Gifts can be dropped off in the brides room at
church. Contact Sara Lucas (305-218-0493)
or Pat Berry (314-962-3091) with any
questions. Please keep this mother in your
prayers. Thanks for your generosity.

Grief Support

Will meet at 7pm in the Klocker House, 43
Short, on Oct 3 & 17, Nov. 7 & 21, Dec. 5 &
19, and Jan. 2 & 16.

Questions: Jeanne Place 314-420-5834
or Mary Hittler 314-227-5116



Y - WY Rite of
Christian

RCIA Initiation of
Adults

All RCIA sessions begin with a prayer. One
session is exclusively for teaching the Our
Father and Hail Mary. The Our Father is
the prayer taught by Our Lord to the
Apostles when they asked Him to teach
them how to pray. The first part of the Hail
Mary are the words of the Angel Gabriel,
and the words of Mary's cousin Elizabeth as
quoted from scripture. The second part of
the Hail Mary is the Church's declaration of
Mary as the Mother of God, and a petition
to Mary to pray for us. To learn more about
RCIA contact Fr. Mike at 314-962-5955 or
RCIA director Patrick Stack, at 314-565-

9143.

Advent Tea &
Reflection
Ladies, take some
time at the start of
the Advent season
to get together. All
ladies are invited to
Our Advent Tea
and Reflection at
Annunciation
Parish on Saturday, November 19. We will
begin with Mass at 8:30 am in Church and
have breakfast in the Annunciation
Cafeteria. His Excellency Bishop Mark
Rivituso will begin with Mass and lead us
through a Advent reflection after
breakfast. More information to follow.
Please RSVP to Mariann Wedel,
mrjwedel@att.net or 314 749-9436

VANGELIZATION

ProLife Corner

Please mark your calendars for two important Pro-Life
events coming in October.

Life Chain

The annual Life Chain will next Sunday, Oct. 2, from 11:30
a.m. to 1 p.m. on the corners of Glendale and Elm. Grab a
donut after 10 a.m. Mass and then walk down for some quiet
prayer in support of the sanctity of life from conception until
natural death. There will be plenty of signs available, but you
are welcome to bring chairs if standing is difficult. Water
bottles and sunscreen are recommended, and we would be
happy to have families with children participating.

Coalition Life's 40 Days for Life

This fall campaign runs from Sept. 28 through Nov. 6 at area
Planned Parenthood clinics. Annunciation's Pro-Life
organization has committed to send people to pray at the
Forest Park clinic on Wednesday, Oct. 5. Originally, our
commitment ran from 7 a.m. to 1 p.m., but Coalition Life is
adjusting its program and our time is now 10 a.m. to 1 p.m.
With just three hours to fill, we would love to have a group of
people to pray during each time slot. Gather a group to
carpool and pray together for all life issues, but especially the
unborn.

Contact Mollie Lucchesi (314-304-5887) with questions
about either event.

46th Annual Respect Life Convention

Join us Saturday, October 15, at Westport Chalet Sheraton for
an inspirational day of prayer, fellowship, and dynamic
speakers, concluding with Holy Mass, as we Walk with Families
in a Post-Roe World!. Keynote Speaker: Karen Gaffney &
Emcee: Adam Wright. Featured Presenters: Dr. Kathleen
Berchelmann, Matt Estrade, Dr. Mary Fox, Catherine Glenn
Foster, Jasha McQueen, & Angela Minter. Register online:
bit.ly/RLAconvention2022 To register you must first call the
RLA office for the password: 314-792-7555.
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EVENTS

Join us for the Annunciation Trivia Night
& Happy Hour on Saturday, October 22

Come for Mass at 5 pm with Happy Hour to follow. Drinks and
appetizers will be served. Sign up parties are back too!

Stay for Trivia Night! We will have multiple rounds of trivia and
several fun games along the way. Trivia tickets are $25 per person
or $200 for a table of 8. Price includes beer and soft drinks. Feel
free to bring your own snacks and beverages. Mulligan's will be
available for sale that evening, and tables paid in full by Saturday,
October 8, 2022 will receive a bonus Mulligan. Doors open after
Mass at 6 pm and trivia starts at 7 pm sharp. Trivia brought to you
by the Annunciation Men's Club. To register your table:

www.goannunciation.com/trivia-night.html.

Interested in sponsoring a trivia round? Awesome! You can
sponsor this event by going to: www.goannunciation.com/trivia-

night.html.

For more information, contact Chris Weis, cweis@captiva-
marketing.com.

Interested in Hosting a Sign-Up Party?

We are also looking for sign up party hosts. Lots of great ideas
have been fund raisers for our parish in the past. Show us your
ideas for entertainment and fun by October 14, 2022 and we
will share the opportunity for camaraderie with our trivia night
and happy hour guests. Please submit your party here: https://
www.goannunciation.com/sign-up-parties.html.

Contact Lynn Mealey,lynn.mealey@sbcglobal.net for more
information.
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Help get the
grounds ready for
winter. Rake
leaves and clean
up grounds at
10am on Saturday, Nov. 26. Bring your
rakes. All ages welcome, also good if
anyone needs service hours. Contact
Mariann & Rick Wedel
mrijwedel@att.net 314-749-9436

—— Join us next
m' Sunday, Oct. 2, for
W& Jonuts after the 8
- Donut Sunday & 10am Masses.
Give-A-Meal-
f YELLOW A-Month
' BAG( ~ Choice of Entrée:
" N . Chicken &

dumplings, any
canned vegetable, any canned fruit,
pudding cups.
Optional Items: Toothpaste, shampoo,
deodorant, laundry detergent

AMERICAN

ERI
HERITAGE GIRLS

Bring Dough

to Buy
BAKE Dough
SA&E Support
undraiser American

Heritage Girls Troop MO7622 on Oct 2
after 10am Mass ONLY. The girls from
AHG Troop MO7622 will be selling
HOME-MADE sweet treats such as
cookies, cupcakes and a variety of other
baked goods. The funds raised will go
towards this year's badge work, camping,
and other troop experiences. Cash or
check only.
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v/Police

Fire FREE Shipping Solutions as Low as R
v'Friends/Family FREE Activation $ 19.% > The Most Complete Online
o NO Long Term Contracts e amonth

This Button SAVES Lives! National Directory
\ As Shown GPS, Lowest Price Guaranteed!
CALL NOW! 800 809 3352 GPS Tracking w/Fall Detection of Catbolic Parishes
Nationwide, No Land Line Needed

EASY Set-up, NO Cont t
MDMedAlert ASY Setup NO Contract s CHECK IT OUT TODAY!

YOU CAN DO SOMETHING ABOUT
SEX TRAFFICKING, PORNOGRAPHY, AND
TECH OR ENTERTAINMENT COMPANIES
PROMOTING SEXUALLY EXPLOITIVE MESSAGES

For more information contact:
The National Center on Sexual Exploitation:

Get this
440 1st Street NW, Suite 840, weekly bu"etin
Washington, DC 20001
Email: public@ncose.com _ www.EndSexualExploitation.org de l"ve re d b y

Life @&
Matters

For more information go to
www:uscchtorg’, respeclllfe :

WHY IS IT
A man wakes up after sleeping
under an ADVERTISED blanket
on an ADVERTISED mattress
and pulls off ADVERTISED pajamas
bathes in an ADVERTISED shower
shaves with an ADVERTISED razor
-
ema” - for FREE., brushes his teeth
with ADVERTISED toothpaste
washes with ADVERTISED soap
puts on ADVERTISED clothes

www.jspaluch.com/subscribe CLITEEED
of ADVERTISED coffee

Sign up here:

drives to work

Courtesy of J.S. Paluch Company, Inc. E o o ADVERTISED car

and then ....

AZAR ORTHODONTICS refuses to ADVERTISE
Webster GI'OVCS, MO believing it doesn’t pay.
Later if business is poor

314-968-1800 he ADVERTISES it for sale.

www.azarorthodontics.com

See
Your Ad

in C O

Call J.S. Paluch Today!
1.855.685.5703

WHY IS IT?

Mowthols K a/md/y James Vogel

Compassion and Excellence in Home Care Services james@vogelhomes.com

For Over 20 Years, Trusted N www.vogelhomes.com
Professional Home Care Services 8721 Big Bend Boulevard

(314) 965-4350 | ! Webster Groves, MO OPENING DOO RS
www.marthashands.comf" ’ 63119 for Webster Groves families
Denise Huber & Eileen Hedrick : for over17 years.

Co-Founders bl
053850 Annunciation Church (B) www.jspaluch.com For Ads: J.S. Paluch Co., Inc. 1-855-685-5703




Schnarr’s Hardware
Formerly Mac’s
“Your WEBSTER Hardware Store”
www.schnarrs.com

40 E. Lockwood Ave.
961-4522

/7 )(GELIGA}

__ HEATING  COOLING_
Sales & Service o~

Since 1927

ONE ) PARISH

BpwmASoluﬁonsﬂn'ﬂ %.Wmid
$20 OFF
Tree Pruning / Removal / Fertilization
314-782-5328 | davey.com

Grow in your faith,
find a Mass, and
connect with your
Catholic Community

WITh OnePorlsh'

: A e

%) ) Ladue \
Pharmacy

,04, 2 NEW photo kiosk in the store
Consultation - Call Us

9832 CLAYTON ROAD

Most Insurance Accepted « Delivery,

Cuthoﬁc Cruises and Tours and The Apostleship
g & of the Sea of the United States of America
E Take your FAITH ON A JOURNEY.

“‘ Call us today at 860-399-1785 or email
w
© eileen@CatholicCruisesandTours.com

Red
LA More Boby Co.

Since 1938
Quality Collision Repair
www.redlamoreautobody.com

- a H s s
993 4031 w.  Before December 1st www.CatholicCruisesandTours.com| 79 North Gore  962-4233
pod-bye to ogged
HE 11 Receive a $100 Visa gift card with 1 . |-leafGuard®
! L our FREE in- homge estimate ! is guaranteed never Pro IECI ng Senlars 245E EN
& 1 ' Y ! I | to clog or we'll clean N Z' d 0
o | e e Nl IR ationwide
1 $99 1 1 - Seamless, one-piece system keeps out leaves, _ = =
: A :. Il pine needles, and debris dica
3 iInstallation*}; | - Eliminates the risk of falling off a ladder to
1 1 vy ot e etenceo, e aitorequal clean clogged gutters 0 O
: ot | - Durable, all-weather tested system not a O. billed quarte
rs rvation. Offer not available in the states of CA, IN, PA and MI. Expires 10/31/22. I ﬂlmSy attaChment
-------------------- @, e ee O
Call today for your FREE estimate and in-home demmonstration . e L LENGI'ERT ‘ , ua rd ﬂ
or we'l clean your guters for free. o
A . Vi Vi ) : A A O O o O a
Get it. And forget it.°
o araniee
S< Please Cut Out This “Thank You Ad”
N. ES Berry PatCh and Present It The Next Time You O o allatio
“\ . 070 * Fully 1nsured Professional Patronize One of Our Advertisers
imat Child Care Center
. 9 '8 6 e Hours: 6:30 am to 6:00 pm
670 S. Laclede Sta. Rd. olo[0 O == o 00U 1.6608

St. Clement Parishioner

962-4499 Ages 6 wks.-6

Integrity, Honesty, Compassio
Friendly Atmosphere, Health First
Cosmetic Procedures

314-968-2483
8764 Manchester Rd.  Brentwood

Thank Yo

Thank you for advertising in
our church bulletin.
I am patronizing your business

CATHOLIC
SUPPLY"

OF ST. LOUIS, INC.

|\

Joseph S. Grimaud, D.D.S.

RELIGIOUS GIFTS & DECOR | SCHOOL UNIFORMS | BOOKS & BIBLES
STATUARY | NATIVITIES | CHURCH SUPPLIES | CANDLES
SEASONAL & SACRAMENTAL GIFTS

ST. LOUIS HILLS
6759 Chippewa Street
(at Jamieson, across from Ted Drewes)
St. Louis, MO 63109
(314) 644-0643

SHOP ONLINE! catholicsupply.com

O’FALLON, MO
2985 Hwy K
(at Hwy N, near Dierbergs)
O’Fallon, MO 63368
(636) 379-3705

8537 Watson Rd.
St. Louis, MO 63119
314.963.2000
O |Your
ad
could
be in
this
space!

Please support the advertisers in your bulletin,
and thank them for their continued support.
They make your bulletin possible.

Consider
Remembering
Your Parish in

Your Will.
For further information,

please call the Parish Office.

; \\\ ELEC;R,:C’E.LS?REI‘EE; INC ! You and Your Businessi® .
| VY LICERISED < BENDED  INSORED: I © Many ad size options to meet your budget in color or bl
| 100, 200 & 400 AMP Service Upgrades » Remodeling * Room Additions * Basements * Kitchens I * One-on-one customer service to help build and de:

1 Bathrooms ¢ Code Violations * Knob & Tube Upgrades * Stand By Generator Systems I e The ab|||ty to change your ad up to 12 times per year

1 $20.00 Off Any Electrical Work of $100 or more 314-966-3388 1J.S. Paluch Compuny

Thonk

What We Can Offer#
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www.jspaluch.com

For Ads: J.S. Paluch Co., Inc 1-855-685-5703



